## **Covid 19 Precautions Bulletin No.32**

Dear Parents and Carers.

The Victorian Government have announced today that new restrictions will begin at 6 pm this evening. The restrictions are expected to last until 4 June. With the new restrictions, all schools will remain open and students are encouraged to attend classes as usual. Students at primary schools are not required to wear masks. All teachers and educational support staff are required to wear masks while indoors but not while they are teaching. There are no density limits for staff in schools.

Due to the restrictions of public gathering numbers to thirty adults we will be postponing two school events that were scheduled for this week.

Year 3 Concert – Wednesday, 26 May - The new date will be confirmed after 4 June.

**Disco** – Friday, 28 May - The new date will be confirmed after 4 June.

The **Year 5 Camp** to Coonawarra will go ahead as planned next week unless the restrictions are broadened. School camp is an outdoor education activity that is classified as an extension of the regular school program. Camps follow their approved Covid Safe Plan. All Mount View-based adults must wear masks while indoors at camp while they are not teaching. Camp-based staff are not required to wear mask as they reside outside the Melbourne metropolitan area. This is in-line with the guidelines announced this morning by the Acting Premier, James Merlino. We will continue to follow Covid 19 Safe Practices at Mount View Primary School. This includes ventilation of classrooms, hand hygiene and adult mask wearing. If your child is sick they must stay home to protect the health and safety of our community.

Regards, Glenn Butler Principal